
 

AMENDED CODE OF CONDUCT 

On April 21, 2022, The J. M. Smucker Company amended its Code of Business Ethics and Conduct, which is now 

referred to as “Our Commitment to Integrity: Our Code” (the “Code of Conduct”) to include new provisions covering 

how we keep our Code of Conduct current, animal welfare, environmental, social, and corporate governance (ESG), 

community service, and administration and interpretation of the Code of Conduct; to make substantive 

amendments to existing provisions covering inclusion, diversity, and equity and accurate time and expense 

reporting; to make it easier to navigate by creating the Code of Conduct on a digital platform; and to make other 

administrative, stylistic, and non-substantive changes to the Code of Conduct. 


